Council Meeting

28th November 2012

Motion submitted under Council Procedure Rule 14

The Future of Social Care
This Council notes that the report of the Commission on Funding of Care and Support chaired by Andrew Dilnot was sent to the Chancellor of the Exchequer and the then Secretary of State for Health on 4th July 2010.  The report recommended, amongst other things, that:

a)        a cap should be set on an individual’s contributions, and 
b)        the upper threshold for means-testing should be raised. 

This Council also notes the recent comments of the Care Minister, Norman Lamb MP, that: “My personal view is that we just have to get on and do Dilnot. We could achieve quite a significant breakthrough in the next two years”.


This Council calls upon Her Majesty’s Government to:

i) bring forward legislation to implement these two proposals without any further delay, and 

ii) ensure that the necessary funding provided to all local authorities is based upon the demographics of the eligible population rather than an arbitrary formula. 
The Council therefore asks the Chief Executive to write to the Secretary of State for Health outlining these concerns, and also to write to the Care Minister welcoming his comments and urging him to ensure that significant progress is made on this issue within the next two years, if not sooner.
Submitted by Cllr Mrs Goldthorpe

